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THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS 
DEPARTMENT OF CONSERVATION AND RECREATION 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Massachusetts Department of Conservation and 
Recreation (DCR) (successor to the former Metropolitan District Commission), acting under 
its authority pursuant to M.G.L. c. 92A ½, §§2, 19; St. 1972, c. 737; St. 1990, c. 436, and in 
conformity with M.G.L. chapter 30A, will hold a public hearing on the proposed rescission 
of 350 CMR 8.00 (Land Within Watershed Reservations). (Contemporaneous with the 
rescission of 350 CMR 8.00 will be amendments to 313 CMR 11.00 (Watershed Protection) 
which will move the substantive provisions of 350 CMR 8.00 into 313 CMR 11.00.) 

A public hearing will be held via videoconference and telephone conference call and 
will be open to the public. You may join via computer or telephone as described below. 
 
Scheduled Hearing Date: Friday, July 29, 2022 from10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 
 
Via Computer 
The link to the videoconference is available on the DCR website at 
https://www.mass.gov/service-details/dcr-agency-regulations.  
 
Via Telephone 
1-857-327-9245 (Toll Free) 
Conference ID: 767 310 103# 
 

Verbal testimony may be presented at the public hearing. Additionally, written 
comments will be accepted beginning July 6, 2022 and continue until 5:00 PM on August 8, 
2022.  Please submit written comments to Christian Delaney via mail to Department of 
Conservation and Recreation, 251 Causeway Street, Suite 600, Boston, MA 02114, or 
electronically by email to Christian.N.Delaney@mass.gov. Please note that comments 
received after 5:00 p.m. on August 8, 2022 will not be accepted. All written or oral 
comments submitted may be posted on DCR’s website and released in response to a request 
for public records. 
 

A copy of the regulation sought to be rescinded may be viewed on DCR’s website 
(www.mass.gov/service-details/dcr-agency-regulations) or obtained by request in writing to 
Christian Delaney, DCR, 251 Causeway Street, Boston, MA 02114 or 
Christian.N.Delaney@mass.gov.  

 
By order of the Department of Conservation and Recreation 
Stephanie C. Cooper, Acting Commissioner  
June, 2022 
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